
Report  
The Ribbon Cutting Inauguration Ceremony of the Burn’s ICU, located on the 7th floor of the New Building Block-B, 
HIMSR was held on the 9th of February 2022 by Dr.G.N.Qazi (CEO, HIMSR) in the auspicious presence of                 
Dr/Prof Mridu Dudeja (Dean, HIMSR) , Mr. Zargar (A & FO) and Dr. Ajaz Mustafa (Medical Superintendent).          
The occasion was also graced  by Prof Musharraf Husain (HOD Surgery) and many other head of the departments 
along with faculty members of surgery department, Nursing Superintendent and many nursing officers & staff. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This was followed by an official meeting at the 3rd Floor Surgical Demonstration Room, where briefing and        
deliberations were made about the functioning of the Burn’s ICU and Plastic Surgery Unit at HIMSR.                            
Prof Musharraf Husain gave the introductory remarks which was followed by a description about the need of a 
BURN’s ICU by Dr Mohd Saquib (In-charge Burn’s ICU and Assistant Professor Plastic Surgery). 
 

Welcome address was delivered by Dr/Prof Mridu Dudeja (Dean HIMSR). Dr Ajaz Mustafa spoke about the pattern 
how the ICU will work, finance involved and what we will need in future. Chief guest Dr. G N Qazi gave his opinion 
about the demographic and number of patients per year who suffer from burn injury. He also elaborated about 
his plans and ideas how we will develop this Burn Unit in future and guaranteed his full support to the Burn’s ICU 
for its proper functioning. 
 

The event was followed by high tea. 
Report by Dr. Mohd Saquib, In-Charge Burns Unit &  

Dr Tarun Gupta, AP Surgery Department, HIMSR. 


